Dimitar Stoyanov— alert from 14 April 2021

On 23 March 2021 the General Directorate of the Ministry of Interior received information
regarding the case of Mr. Stoyanov and an appropriate case file was initiated.

In accordance with the prosecutor’s directions, on 8 April 2021 Dimitar Stoyanov was
summoned in the building of'the General Directorate ofthe Ministry of Interior for the gathering
of further detailed written information. Mr. Stoyanov arrived with an attorney and provided
further information, which stated that he had received threats from Hristo Bliznakov due to a
journalistic mvestigation.

Based on the instructions provided by the observing prosecutor, Mr. Stoyanov and Mr.
Bliznakov were presented a protocol according to Art. 65 Law of the Ministry of Interior. Mr.
Stoyanov refused to sign the informing protocol.

Mr. Stoyanov’s testimony, along with additionally gathered information on possible witnesses
and the suspect, was sent on 11 May 2021 to the Sofia Regional Prosecution Office.



